OPERATIONS ADVISORY COMMITTEE
April 2, 2013

Present:  John Hollowell, Chair; Helen Prince; Secretary; Fran Armstrong, Tay Vaughn, John Lewis, Gary Loew, Bob Orsini, Mark Switzer, Steve Dean, Bob Ruhling.

Absent:  Donna Wilson, Bill Gray 


A regular meeting of the Operations Advisory Committee was held on Tuesday, April 2, 2013, at the SCA Office. Chair John Hollowell called the meeting to order at 7:00 PM.  The minutes of the March 19, 2013, Special Meeting was approved as distributed. 
COMMUNITY MANAGER’S REPORT
1. Additional bids for the new well were solicited. One company besides A.C. Schultes responded.   Sydnor-Hydro (Richmond, VA) sent an email with an estimated cost of $465,000—no breakdown.  We now have two bids:  A.C. Schultes - $245,000 and  Sydnor-Hydro - $465,000. No other companies responded.   

2. SMECO wants to bury a cable underground on Azalea Rd.   It is not clear if they have a right-of-way to do this. There are no power lines on Azalea Rd. To bury the cable, one will cross a homeowner’s property.  Before they begin the work we will require them to prove they have the right-of-way.  It was noted that we need to tell community members to notify the office BEFORE they begin any digging work in case there may be buried cables. 
3. Community House roof (replaced some shingles) was repaired by Jeff Wood. Jeff said we need to consider roof replacement in the near future. 

4. Pool:  The Health Department will come for pool inspection soon. The siding on the pool house needs replacing.

5. Lake Ann:  Have an article in SCAN to tell the members that the $12,000 allocated for the dam repair will not fix the problem, and to direct their attention to the OAC proposal to abandon the lake.

6.  Beaches and Ravines:  Work is progressing on the revetments.  It was suggested that we install a hose connection and hose on the other side of the parking lot at South Beach to encourage people to extinguish the bonfires with water, not just by covering them with sand.

7.  Red Cross First Aid Training class:  We need a minimum number (8) before they will come.  An informational notice will be sent out to the community to get more people.
8.  Water Conference:  Steve stated that the Maryland Rural Water Association Conference will be held for three (3) days beginning May 5th. He is going as a Board member from Chesapeake Ranch Estates, but he can also represent us as well. He is asking for us to pay his salary for that time.  Motion by Tay Vaughn, seconded by Fran Armstrong, to recommend to the SCA BoD that they allow Steve Dean to attend  the Maryland Rural Water Association Conference with the Chesapeake Ranch Estates Board, in Ocean City, MD, May 5-8, 2013, and to pay his salary for those 3 days. Passed unanimously.
Water System

The two bids for the new well were reviewed and discussed.  The article for SCAN, titled WATER SYSTEM, written in collaboration by John Hollowell, Bob Ruhling, and Helen Prince, was also reviewed. The estimated costs in that document include not only the well itself but other items needed to complete the well project.  Steve Dean mentioned that he felt that Sydnor-Hydro did not want to give us a bid unless we could guarantee that it would be seriously considered, hence their “vague” proposal and that there are very few companies that can do the work we need.  Additionally, A.C. Schultes is the company many of the others recommend as the best one, and they give good service if follow-up work is required.  It was the consensus that the Budget and Finance Committee should be consulted as to the dollar amount to be added to the sentence under FUNDING, to state the amount that the membership will be assessed yearly to replenish the Repair and Replacement Fund.  Motion by Gary Loew, seconded by Helen Prince, to recommend to the SCA BoD that they accept the solution to the water system problem as proposed and amended on the yellow sheet titled WATER SYSTEM. Passed unanimously.

The issue of a generator for this new well was discussed.  It was the feeling that if we are going to put a lot of money into a “top-of-the-line” well, we should also have a “top-of-the-line” generator.  The generator cannot be funded with the Repair and Replacement monies; it has to be a Capital Improvement. John H. stated that we could ask for it at the October meeting, but Steve felt we need to have it when the well is finished.  It may be too late to get it on the agenda for the Spring meeting, but the Community could be called this summer to vote at a special meeting.  Motion by Tay Vaughn, seconded by Fran Armstrong, to recommend to the SCA BoD that we ask the SCA Community to approve a propane generator for the new Well #5, to be funded under Capital Improvements. Passed with one abstention. 

Discussion followed on the type of generator we will need:

1. Sized for a 25 hp motor and other equipment


2. Size of the propane tank needed to run equipment for at least 5 days between refills.


3. Pad mount with turnkey(bolted to pad)


Steve was directed to get the information about generators back to the OAC by Friday, April 5, 2013.


There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned.








Respectfully submitted,








Helen Prince, Secretary
